
NEW PROCESS FOR ELECTING
LGSUHSD BOARD TRUSTEES

On January 14, 2025, the LGSUHSD Board of Trustees approved an initial plan to
transition from at-large board elections to by-trustee area board elections starting
in 2026. In a by-trustee area election, only voters who live within a given trustee’s

area can vote for the candidate(s) who resides within that area.

WHY BY-TRUSTEE AREA ELECTIONS?

GET INVOLVED & LEARN MORE!

408.354.2520        tdelacruz@lgsuhsd.org www.lgsuhsd.org

FEEDBACK
OPPORTUNITIES

Pre-Map Public Hearing
January 28, 2025, 6:30 PM

Pre-Map Public Hearing
February 11, 2025, 6:30 PM

Map Consideration 
Public Hearing
March 11, 2025, 6:30 PM

Map Consideration 
Public Hearing
March 25, 2025, 6:30 PM

Deadline to Submit
Community-Drawn Map
April 1, 2025

Pre-Map Public Hearing &
Adoption of Map
April 14, 2025, Time TBA

Enhanced Representation
Each area within the district will have a dedicated
representative, ensuring that diverse voices of the
community are reflected on the school board. 

Increased Accountability
Board Members will be more directly accountable to
the constituents in their specific area, allowing for
more focused and localized attention.

Greater Engagement
With representatives drawn from specific areas,
residents may feel more connected and involved in
the decision-making process.

Parents, students, staff, and community
members are invited to participate in the
three-phase process for this transition by:

Attending public meetings to set the
criteria for establishing trustee areas
Attending public meetings to review
draft plans of trustee areas
Attending a public meeting where the
final plan will be chosen Scan the QR Cde to learn more.


